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We hope that you will enjoy reading the Cape Charles Gazette which is the electronic newsletter published from time to time on 

behalf of the municipal government of the Town of Cape Charles.  The Gazette provides a variety of information that we believe will 

be useful to the citizens and businesses of Cape Charles as well as those who plan to travel to Cape Charles or have any interest in 

our Town or the Town’s government.  The Gazette provides information on actions being 

undertaken or being considered by the Town government, upcoming activities in the Town, 

important public safety and security issues and emergency announcements.  
 

We welcome your responses which may be sent to gazette@capecharles.org, by regular mail to 

2 Plum Street, Cape Charles, VA  23310 or by calling (757) 331-3259.  
 

We also encourage you to visit the Town’s website at www.capecharles.org where you will find 

up-to-date information about the operation of the Town government. 

 
 

FESTIVE FRIDAYS IN CAPE CHARLES CONTINUES UNTIL DECEMBER 18TH 
 

Shop, Stroll & Savor our Cape Charles Charm!  The local merchants will be open until 8:00 p.m. 

offering discounts, door prizes, open houses and restaurant specials!  Enjoy live, local music in 

Downtown Cape Charles along with carriage rides and visits from Santa and Mrs. Claus.  The street 

will be decorated with lighted luminaries designed by Arts Enter and the Cape Charles Christian 

School students.  There will also be FREE Christmas movies shown on the big screen at the Historic 

Palace Theatre!  The schedule of activities for the remaining two Fridays is below: 

 

Friday, December 11th: 

 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. – Music by Northampton High and Middle School Bands + Concert Choir 

 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. – Santa House at Cape Charles Christian School ($5 suggested donation), 

Pictures with Santa, Christmas crafts & cookies, Santa’s Workshop for children to shop for gifts. 

 8:00 p.m. – Miracle on 34 th   Street will be shown at the Palace Theatre – sponsored by Bay Creek 

Realty  
 

Friday, December 18th: 

 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. – Music by Felicity & Jeremy Laird 

 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. - Children’s Christmas Craft-acular at the Cape Charles Memorial Library (free for kids of all ages, 

children 5 and under must be accompanied by an adult) 

 7:00 p.m. – Capeville First Baptist Church Choir at the Central Park Gazebo 

 8:00 p.m. – National Lampoon’s Christmas Vacation will be shown at the Palace Theatre – sponsored by Eastern Shore 

Signs 
 

We hope you will be able to participate in this year’s Festive Fridays! 
 

For more details, please visit: https://www.facebook.com/festivefridayscapecharles/  
 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE FIRE SAFETY 
 

Tis the season to keep your family safe from accidental fires during the Christmas season.  Christmas tree 

fires are not common, but when they occur, they are likely to be serious.  On average, one of every 18 

reported fires that began with a Christmas tree resulted in death.  Between 2005-2009, according to the 

National Fire Protection Association (NFPA), U.S. fire departments responded to an average of 240 home 

fires that started with Christmas trees per year.  These fires caused an average of 13 deaths, 27 injuries, 

and $16.7 million in direct property damage annually.  Click on the link below to find safety tips on 

picking, maintaining, and discarding fresh Christmas trees.   
 

Happy safe holiday and prosperous new year from the Cape Charles Code Enforcement Office. 
 

http://www.nfpa.org/~/media/Files/Safety%20information/Safety%20tip%20sheets/christmastreesafetytips.pdf 
 

Source: www.nfpa.org/education.  
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REDUCTION OF CREDIT CARD FEES 
 

The town recently contracted with a new credit card service provider and the fees have been 

reduced considerably.  The new processor also allows for use of a debit card to be used with a 

PIN (personal identification number), which the old system did not.   

 

As a result of this change, the credit card usage fee, effective immediately, has been reduced 

from 3% to 1%.  The fee for using a debit card with a PIN is 25¢.  If the customer is using 

their debit card over the phone, the card cannot be swiped and the PIN cannot be input, so the 

credit card fee will apply. 

 

Unfortunately, the point-of-sale system at the Town Harbor is not able to accommodate the new system for credit cards on file, 

therefore charges at the harbor without the credit or debit card being present, will remain at 3%.  We are hoping to have these 

issues resolved in the next few months. 

 

 

REMEMBER TO “FREEZE THE GREASE” THIS HOLIDAY SEASON 

 

Over the next few weeks, many households will be cooking more than usual as they 

prepare to host family members for the holidays.  That’s why the Department of Public 

Utilities is asking residents to avoid sending fats, oils, and grease (FOG) down the drain. 

 

Any FOG that enters the plumbing system, whether through your kitchen sink or 

bathroom toilet, can thicken and block pipes, causing sewage to back up into homes. 

Proper disposal can save you an inconvenient (and expensive) visit from your plumber. 

 

Here are some simple tips to protect your home from nasty sewer back-ups and save 

you money this holiday season: 

 

 Store any used oil in a can and freeze it for reuse (make sure to strain out any food 

particles first). Oil can be kept for up to six months and reused for up to six hours 

of fry time. 

 Pour used oil in a can and place it in the fridge. After the grease hardens, plop the 

can in the trash. 

 

And remember, turkey grease isn’t the only thing you have to be mindful of this holiday season.  Many other foods, like salad 

dressings, butter, ice cream and even baked goods contain large amounts of FOG that can wreak havoc on your sewer system. So be 

sure to dispose of these foods in the trash as well.  

Courtesy of the City of Virginia Beach  

 
 

ESSO COMMUNITY/FERAL CAT SPAY DAY WITH PETA SNIP VAN 
 

Be a Kitty Santa.  ESSO is sponsoring a community/feral cat spay day on Monday, December 28th in Cape Charles with the PETA 

SNIP van.  Each community/feral cat will receive spay/neuter surgery, a rabies shot, have their left ear tipped for identification and 

tested for FIV/FeLV.  Cats testing positive will be euthanized. 
 

ESSO is looking for Kitty Santas to sponsor a community cat.  All checks should be made out to ESSO, a local non-profit, and mailed 

to ESSO, 212 Bay Avenue, Cape Charles, VA 23310.  The cost for the community/feral cat package is $50.  Any size donation is 

welcome.  A female community cat can give birth to 15 kittens per year.  Spaying these cats will improve the health of the cat and 

prevent the birth of these unwanted kittens.  Please be a Kitty Santa this holiday season. 
 

All community/feral cats must be in a trap or transfer cage - no carriers.  ESSO is looking to borrow traps for the last week in 

December to help those wishing to participate.  Please call Sharyl at 757-331-3037 or e-mail EasternShoreSpayOrg@yahoo.com if 

you can lend a trap for a few days. 
 

The PETA SNIP van will be at 713 Randolph Avenue, Cape Charles for the surgeries.  Check-in starts at 8:30 am.  The cats will be 

ready for pick up in the afternoon. 
 

Contact Sharyl at 757-331-3037 for an appointment.  Thank you for your support. 

Article provided by Sharyl Cline.  
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CAPE CHARLES COMMUNITY TRAIL 

 

The Master Trail Plan was adopted by Town Council in 2007 and incorporated into the Comprehensive Plan.  This multi-use trail is 

being constructed in phases as funding is available.  Eighty percent of the cost is funded by Federal grants under the Transportation 

Alternatives Program (TAP), administered by the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) and twenty percent by the Town.  To 

date, we have been awarded $2.3 million in grant funding.  Of that, about $1 million was utilized for development of the Master Plan 

and for design, engineering and construction of Phase 1 in Central Park.  About $1.35 million remains available for Phase 2.   

 

 

Phase 2 will go from the Park north along Peach 

Street, and then east and west along Washington 

Avenue, connecting to the existing trail to the 

Oyster Farm at Kings Creek and the Bay Avenue 

boardwalk.  In addition to providing a safe 

pedestrian walkway in an area now lacking, the 

project includes several other significant 

features: 

 

 

1. A landscaped median and trails on both the east and west sides of north Peach. 

 

2. A storm water drainage system on north Peach and storm water improvements on Washington. 

 

3. Completion of the rock revetment over the storm water outfall at the corner of Washington and Bay. 

 

Construction of the Phase 2 project was advertised and bids were opened on October 14, 2015.  Five bids were received, with Kevcor 

Contracting Corporation being the low bidder at $1.6 million.  The project estimate is about $2.0 million when utility relocation, 

construction engineering and inspection, VDOT oversight and a contingency reserve are included.  The Federal share will be about 

$1.6 million and the Town’s share will be about $0.4 million.  VDOT has identified some unexecuted TAP funding and is in the process 

of reallocating it to our grant authorization for the Phase 2 project.  The Town match will be funded with available bond proceeds.  

Council has approved the award of the contract to Kevcor, contingent on the additional TAP funding.  We anticipate construction to 

begin in February 2016. 

 

If you have any questions please contact Bob Panek, Assistant Town Manager, at 757-331-3259, X19.   

 

 

ABANDONED WATERCRAFT 
 

The Town is in the process of obtaining title to a 29.5 foot sailboat which has been abandoned in the harbor.  We anticipate 

auctioning the boat via sealed bidding in late January or early February 2016.  If you are interested in this opportunity, come down 

to the Town Harbor and take a look.  The boat (Adhara) is tied up to the north bulkhead of the inner harbor near the Mid Atlantic 

Maritime Academy training life boat.  Bidding procedures will be published in the future.  Below is the notice published in the Eastern 

Shore Post that provides details on the boat: 

 

ABANDONED WATERCRAFT 

 

Notice is hereby given that the following watercraft has been abandoned for more than 60 DAYS on the property 

of: Town of Cape Charles, Town Harbor, 2 Plum Street, Cape Charles, Virginia 23310, telephone number 757-331-

3259 x19. 

 

Description of watercraft: Sail Boat, 29’ 6”, 1979, white, Hull ID No. GCY29664M79J, Registration No. VA 3700 AL. 

 

Application for Watercraft Registration/Title will be made in accordance with Section 29.1-733.25 of the Code of 

Virginia if this watercraft is not claimed and removed within 30 days of first publication of this notice.  Please 

contact the Virginia Department of Game and Inland Fisheries with questions. 
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HARVEY BUILDING MOVED TO THE CAPE CHARLES YACHT CENTER 
 

By now you have probably seen the white, wood frame building sitting by 

the water in the Cape Charles Yacht Center.  If you haven’t seen it in person 

you may have seen it in any number of media sources or social media 

postings.  The one-hundred plus year old building is known as the Harvey’s 

Building and was recently moved by barge from Oyster to Cape Charles.   

Eventually that building will be part of the increasing commercial activity 

happening in the Cape Charles Harbor District.  In the past year a number 

of important commercial projects have been approved that will add living, 

shopping, and dining options to the downtown and harbor area.  Renovation 

of the old Northampton Hotel at 1 Mason Avenue is moving along, and the 

new Strawberry Street Station mixed use development at 300 Mason 

Avenue is in the early stages of construction. 

 

Relocating a building to the harbor area, especially one of that age and historical 

significance and by boat, doesn’t happen very often in Cape Charles, but it is 

permissible.  However, before the building can be set on a permanent foundation, 

connect to utilities, receive a business license and open for business, certain 

requirements have to be met and approvals granted.  In Cape Charles all new 

development in the Harbor District has to apply for and receive a Harbor 

Development Certificate.  Going through the Certificate application process means 

the development project will comply with zoning regulations, be reviewed by the 

Harbor Area Review Board and recommended to Town Council, and receive final 

approval from the Town Council.  All of this is part of a public process conducted in 

open meetings, and all application materials are part of the public record.  If you 

are interested you can find all the materials submitted for every Harbor 

Development Certificate application, as well as meetings’ agenda and minutes on 

the Town’s website. 

 

The Harvey’s Building relocation is in the early part of the Harbor Development Certificate process.  A meeting of the Harbor Area 

Review Board is tentatively scheduled for later this month.  Check the Town website for updates and posted meeting information.  

And by the way, this is the process for moving a building into the harbor area.  If you are thinking about moving a building into the 

Historic District, then you will need to meet with the Historic District Review Board before doing so. 
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BAGGING OF YARD DEBRIS 
 

With the fall season in full swing, it’s time for the leaves to fall to the ground.  The Public Works 

Department asks that you do not rake or blow the leaves or other yard debris into the streets.  Doing 

so will clog up the storm drains which will lead to flooding that could severely damage personal 

property.  Please do your part to keep the yard debris out of the street by bagging them up in 

biodegradable bags for proper pickup. 

 

Thank you for your assistance! 

 

 

 

VACANCIES ON TOWN BOARDS 
 

The Town currently has vacancies on the Wetlands/Coastal Dunes Board, the Library Board, 

Harbor Area Review Board, Board of Zoning Appeals and Building Code Board of Appeals.  

These boards, with the exception of the Library Board, meet on an as-needed basis.  The 

Library Board meets monthly on the second Wednesdays at 5:00 p.m. 

 

If you live in the Town and are interested in serving on any of these boards, please complete 

the Application for Boards and Commission and return it to Town Clerk Libby Hume at 2 Plum 

Street, Cape Charles, VA  23310 or email it to clerk@capecharles.org.   

 

Once applications are collected, interviews will be scheduled with the Town Council to fill the 

vacancies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Town offices will be closed on Friday, December 18, 2015, from Noon – 2:00 PM for the Town 

Employees’ Christmas Luncheon. 

 

The Town offices will be closed on Thursday, December 24, 2015, and Friday, December 25, 2015, in 

observance of the Christmas Holiday and on Friday, January 1, 2016, for the New Year’s Holiday. 

 
 
 

SIGN UP FOR THE GAZETTE & E-NOTIFICATIONS! 

 

The Cape Charles Gazette is now available only by subscribing to e-Notifications.  With e-Notifications you 

can sign up to get the Gazette and regular updates on Agendas & Minutes, Alerts, Bids, Calendar Items, 

Job Postings and other News & Information. 

 

With e-Notifications, you control the information you receive and can cancel the notifications at any time. 

 

We encourage you to browse the new website and if there is something that you would like to see added to the site, please submit your 

comments in writing by sending us an email at info@capecharles.org or send a note to the Town Clerk at 2 Plum Street, Cape Charles, VA  

23310, and we’ll see what we can do to get your requested information online. 

 

We hope you are enjoying our new site and we welcome your comments!  We look forward to hearing from you! 

 

Please send comments to info@capecharles.org.  
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UPCOMING MEETINGS & NOTICES 
 

 Tuesday, December 15, 2015: 

Historic District Review Board Meeting starting at 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  AGENDA 

 Thursday, December 17, 2015: 

Town Council Regular Meeting starting at 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  AGENDA 

 Friday, December 18, 2015: 

Town offices closed from noon – 2:00 PM for the Cape Charles Employee Christmas Luncheon. 

 Thursday, December 24, 2015 & Friday, December 25, 2015: 

Town Offices closed for the Christmas holiday. 

 Friday, January 1, 2016: 

Town offices closed for the New Year’s holiday. 

 Monday, January 5, 2016: 

Planning Commission Regular  Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center. 

 Thursday, January 7, 2016: 

Town Council Public Hearing & Work Session starting at 6:00 PM at the Civic Center 

 Tuesday, January 12, 2016: 

Mayorôs Office Hours, 2:00 PM – 3:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

 Wednesday, January 13, 2016: 

Library Board Meeting  starting at 5:00 PM at the Cape Charles Memorial Library. 

 Friday, January 15, 2016: 

Town Offices closed for the Lee-Jackson Day. 

 Monday, January 18, 2016: 

Town Offices closed for the Martin Luther King Jr.’s Birthday. 

 Tuesday, January 19, 2016: 

Historic District Review Board Meeting starting at 6:00 PM at the Civic Center. 

 Thursday, January 21, 2016: 

Town Council Regular Meeting starting at 6:00 PM at the Civic Center. 

 Tuesday, January 26, 2016: 

Mayorôs Office Hours, 6:00 PM – 7:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

 
UPCOMING EVENTS IN CAPE CHARLES 

 

 12/11/15 – 12/18/15: Festive Fridays in Cape Charles!   

 12/11/15 – 12/12/15: Santa House, Cape Charles Christian School 

 12/12/15: Tool Mania, 3:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Cape Charles Volunteer Fire House 

 12/13/15: Annual Chowder Cook-Off, 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m., The Oyster Farm at Kings Creek 

 12/14/15: Afternoon Tea, sponsored by the Friends of the Cape Charles Memorial Library, 3:00 p.m., Cape Charles Civic Center 

 12/19/15: Christmas in New York – An Original Danceable Drama, 7:00 p.m., The Historic Palace Theatre 

 12/20/15: Christmas in New York – An Original Danceable Drama, 2:00 p.m., The Historic Palace Theatre 

 12/31/15: The Oyster Farm’s New Year’s Eve Event, 5:00 p.m. – 2:00 a.m. 

 12/31/15: 2nd Annual Dropping of the Crab Pot, 10:00 p.m., Mason Avenue (across from the Cape Charles Memorial Library) 

 Save the Dates! 

o 1/11/16: Afternoon Tea, sponsored by the Friends of the Cape Charles Memorial Library 

o 2/15/16: Afternoon Tea, sponsored by the Friends of the Cape Charles Memorial Library 

 
For more information regarding events, please visit our website and take a look at the Calendar! 

 

We welcome your feedback.  Please send your comments to gazette@capecharles.org.  
 

Any reference to an external website is for public information only and does not constitute an endorsement of that website. 

 
Municipal Corporation of Cape Charles 

2 Plum Street 

Cape Charles, VA  23310 

Email: gazette@capecharles.org  

www.capecharles.org 
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